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Board Meeting


July 15, 2004

ROLL CALL

AWARD CONTRACT FOR IMPLEMENTATION MANAGEMENT

SERVICES FOR THE UI-INTEGRATE PROJECT

Action:
Contract with Accenture for Implementation Management Services for the UI-Integrate Project, University Administration

Funding:
Institutional Funds Operating Budget of the University Administration, and Proceeds of the Sale of Certificates of Participation--UI-Integrate Project Series 2001a or b and any Subsequent Series for the UI-Integrate Project

The UI-Integrate Project is in its final stages of design and implementation for the student, human resources, and financial modules of the SCT Banner software products.  The student component is the final module being installed and is scheduled for implementation this fall.  To complete the student system implementation, while assuring full integration among all modules, it is desirable to contract with Accenture (formerly Andersen Consulting) for continuation of the project implementation tasks and management services associated with the use of the Banner system.  Accenture will continue to work with SCT to provide support to University project teams through the final stage of the Banner implementation.

At the June 2004 meeting the Board of Trustees approved a 60-day extension of the Accenture contract with expenses not to exceed $450,000.  The board requested further review of the terms and conditions for the balance of the contract with Accenture.  This review concluded that the implementation risk presented by the student module is the dominant issue.  This risk increases significantly if the implementation resources are altered with only a few months remaining until go-live.  At the same time, cost savings opportunities also exist, and the amount of the contract has been renegotiated and reduced from the original $2.484 million to a total of $1.635 million (including the $450,000 approved in July).

Accordingly, the President of the University with the concurrence of the appropriate University officers recommends approval to contract with Accenture for continuation of implementation management services as described above on a time and materials basis for 180 days beginning September 1, 2004, not to exceed $1,185,000.  Procedures for renewing a contract with a qualified professional service vendor will be followed in accordance with the Illinois Procurement Code.

Funds are available from the Institutional Funds Operating Budget of the University Administration as well as proceeds of the sale of Certificates of Participation–UI-Integrate Project Series 2001a or b and any subsequent series for the UI-Integrate Project.

 Approved by the Board of Trustees,


 July 15, 2004








